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Our Ref: JPT/HMH 
 
 
17th June 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Good morning 
 
I hope you are able to make the most of this wonderful weather. 
 
A reminder that Monday is a Training day here at Abbot Beyne School and that no students should 
attend. We are focussing on further improving the quality of teaching and learning for your child 
next year. 
 
It was lovely to finally meet so many Year 7 parents this week. I would be really interested in any 
feedback from parents on how they felt the in person / online consultation evening worked in terms 
of our planning for next year. I would also be interested in knowing how you felt the timings worked 
and if having the buzzer helped the flow of the evening. We had over 70% attendance and I 
genuinely hope we can increase this to over 80% across all year groups next year. 
 
We have lots of events and activities coming up over the next few weeks for our students to 
get involved in. I hope to be able to see many of you at our school performances next week. 
 
Our internal exams start here at school next week with our Year 12 exams starting on Tuesday. All 
students should know about their exams and also have revision material available on Showbie. As 
we focus on achievement, a reminder that any student not completing their homework to an 
acceptable standard from September will be issued with a detention after school. This has already 
started in Year 10. 
 
I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mr Jamie Tickle 
 
Headteacher 


